
June 2002 
3 June 
APO Secretary-General Takashi Tajima attended a consultative meeting of the APO
Secretariat with executives from 16 major Japanese corporations to solicit their views on
how Japanese companies could share their extensive environmental protection experiences
with APO member countries, the type of response that they expect from these countries,
and suggestions for future APO Green Productivity activities. The Secretary-General also
presented the opening address at the Tokyo meeting.

18-20 June 
Attended the 44th Session of the APO Governing Body in Kuala Lumpur, Malaysia. 

24-25 June 
Attended a forum on clean development mechanisms and the Kyoto Protocol organized by
the United Nations Industrial Development Organization and the Mitsubishi Research
Institute held at the United Nations University in Tokyo. 
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Mr. Takashi Tajima  (second from left) addressing the meeting.  On his  right is  Mr. Yuji Yamada,
Special Adviser to the Secretary-General.  Mr. Augustine Koh, Director, APO Environment Department,
is on his left.

vastly under performs European standards. Thus,
infrastructure is deficient in such key areas as
electricity supply, telecommunications reliability
and costs, roads, the bureaucracy, policing, and
social tensions, not to mention a certain suscepti-
bility to natural disasters ranging from monsoon
flooding and earthquakes to volcanic eruptions.
Therefore, all aspects of outsourcing, particularly
costs and productivity, require careful and contin-
uous examination.

Conclusions
In the end, what international managers as well

as the EU agree to is that, irrespective of the type
of “productivities” which is important to an indi-
vidual company — brawn and/or brain, sweat
and/or smart, time and/or effectiveness — compa-
nies and governments must continue to focus on
three key productivity drivers:

1. the efficient accumulation of physical and
human capital;

2. the most effective use of those “factors of pro-
duction”; and 

3. the generation and application of new knowl-
edge.

From the
SECRETARY-GENERAL’S

Schedule

Mr. Anthony C. Hubert is the Secretary-
General of the European Association of
National Productivity Centers (EANPC)
located  in Brussels, Belgium. He is a regu-
lar contributor to this column.

by A.C. Hubert........

APO/NPO Update
New APO Director and Alternate Director for Islamic Republic of Iran

Mr. Seyyed Ahmad Es-Hagh Husseini, Managing Director of the National Iranian
Productivity Organization (NIPO), has been appointed the APO Director for the Islamic
Republic of Iran in place of Dr. Mohammad Ali Sobhanollahi with effect from 29 May 2002.
He will also serve as the NPO Head in place of Mr. Mohammad Kazem Ebrahimi Khorram-
Abadi.

Dr. Ghassem Ansari Ranani, Vice Chairman of the Board of Directors, NIPO, has been
appointed the APO Alternate Director for the Islamic Republic of Iran in place of Dr. M.
Aghdassi with effect from 9 June 2002.
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